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Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy, it does not boast, it is not proud. It does not dishonour others, it 
is not self-seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps no record of wrongs. Love does not delight in evil but 
rejoices with the truth. It always protects, always trusts, always hopes, always perseveres. 
1 Corinthians 13:4-7  

This half term’s value: Friendship 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Another super busy week in school. We welcomed 4 
secondary school students to our school as they carried out 
their work experience. The boys have been a great support 
and shown a real maturity around our children. Well done 
boys, we look forward to seeing you again, should you wish to 
come back.  
 
Michelle led Collective Worship on Tuesday, where we 
looked at friendship through the Bible story of King Saul and 
David where David became best friends with King Saul's son 
Jonathan, and Saul became jealous of David. Thank you to 
Dexter, Louie and Milly for helping with the acting of the story. 
 
Also this week, rehearsals for our Nativity, Bethlehem ‘Bake 
Off!’ are hitting another level. The costumes are here, props 
in place and the children’s singing is just beautiful - not long 
to go now parents. Tickets will be distributed next week, we 
have three performances so plenty of space for everyone. 
 
On Monday, the children in Year 6 will be making their 
lanterns for the parade on Saturday 7th December. We have 
also been asked to attend the carol singing on the same day 
at 4.30pm. 
 
Please keep a keen eye out for dates and times over the next 
three weeks. 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 
 
 

Mrs Tracey Fletcher 

          Dates for Diary 

Monday 2nd December 

Year 3 Stone Age Day 

Thursday 5th December 

NCMP for Reception Class and Year 6 

Saturday 7th December 

Lantern Parade, Fore Street – 6pm 

Tuesday 10th December 

KS1 Nativity – 10am and 5pm 

Wednesday 11th December 

KS1 Nativity – 1.45pm 

Carols in the playground – 6.30pm 

Thursday 12th December 

Christingle Service - St. Stephen’s 5pm 

Friday 13th December 

BC’s Got Talent! 

Monday 16th December 

Year 2 Interactive Christmas Journey 

Tuesday 17th December 

Year 6 Interactive Christmas Journey 

Year 5 Christmas overnight adventure 

St. Ives 

Wednesday 18th December 

Year 1 Interactive Christmas Journey 

Thursday 19th December 

Christmas lunch and parties 

Friday 20th December 

Games Morning 

School finishes at 1.15pm for all 

children  
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Sports Report 
 

YEAR 3/4 NETBALL TOURNAMENT 
On Monday our younger netballers went to Callington Community College for a Netball Tournament. For many 
of them it was their first chance to compete for the school. They all played brilliantly, with the A team coming 
1st with the B team 3rd. Thomas  was voted our Player-of-the-Tournament. Well done to all those involved. 
 
YEAR 3/4 GIRLS ARENA FOOTBALL LEAGUE 
Well done to our young team who won their first match and then drew their 2nd match to finish 2nd overall in the 
League. 
 
YEAR 5/6 GIRLS ARENA FOOTBALL LEAGUE 
Fresh from winning the County title, the girls beat a valiant Stoke Climsland team 7-0, with Daisy scoring a hat-
trick.  
 

Achievement Awards 
 

Bellamy in Reception Class has been working 
really hard in all our phonics lessons and this 
demonstrates how well your writing is coming 
along too. Keep it up Bellamy! 

Thia-Eve in Year 1 for her continued efforts in all 
of our lessons! 
 
Lucille in Year 2 for learning her lines so well and 
being such a good role model during our play 
practice.  
 
Harper in Year 3 who has been trying very hard in 
Maths and completed some tricky 
multiplication and division problems. She is 
also a very kind and caring member of Year 3 
and has an excellent attitude to her learning. 
Well done Harper. 
 
Tobi in Year 4 for his fantastic effort and 
impressive knowledge in his times tables and 
divisions! Your hard work has truly paid off, and 
we are so proud of your progress. 
 
In our writing unit of work in Year 5, Poppy has 
been working hard to use a range of interesting 
vocabulary and to extend her sentences in 
different ways. Well done. 
 
Our Girls’ Football Team for their amazing 
achievements last week. You were awesome 
and we are all very proud of you. 
 

Value Awards 
 

 

Oscar in Reception Class – you have been a 
great friend this week, checking in with your 
friends if they seem sad and trying to cheer 
them up. Well done Oscar! 
 
Isaac in Year 1 is such a kind and caring boy, he 
makes a great friend. 
 
Molly-Mae in Year 2 for being a super friend to 
all and always showing the super qualities of 
friendship.  
 
Dempsey in Year 3 who is a brilliant team player 
and always makes sure that things are fair and 
that children are included. Well done Dempsey, 
keep up the good work. 
 
Jack in Year 4 for being a kind and supportive 
friend to everyone in Year 4. Your thoughtful 
actions, encouraging words, and willingness to 
include others have made our classroom a 
happier place. 
 
Filoumeni in Year 5 can always be relied upon 
to show the value of kindness. She always 
arrives at school with a warm and friendly smile 
on her face. Well done. 
 
Evelyn in Year 6 has been nominated by a friend 
who has said – ‘Evelyn has kept me happy and 
entertained and she i s the best friend ever’. 
 

 
 



Sports Report continued…. 
 
GIRLS FOOTBALL - CORNWALL COUNTY CHAMPIONS 
 
Following their victory in the Qualifying 
Tournament at Wadebridge where they won all 
five matches, scoring 27 goals and conceding 
only 2, the girls travelled to Falmouth last Friday 
for the County Finals with a lot of confidence. 
Winning their first and second matches (3-1 & 3-
0), they then got off to a bad start in their 
3rd game, going 1-0 down. However, they showed 
great team spirit, eventually coming from behind 
to win 3-1. They then won their 4th and 
5th matches (both 4-0) to eventually end the 
tournament as ESFA Cornwall County 
Champions. To put this in perspective, in the two 
tournaments we played 10 games, winning all of 
them, scoring an incredible 47 goals and conceding only 3. This is an outstanding 
achievement for the girls and the school in general.  
 
 
This now qualifies them to represent Cornwall in the English Schools FA South West 
England Finals in Bristol on March 22nd. A massive well done girls! Thank you so much 
too to all the wonderful parents for their magnificent support- it really felt like we had 
an extra player!   
 
 
 
 



This week in school we have… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, Year 4 have been busy exploring creativity, 
history, and thoughtful discussions! In literacy, the children 
impressed us with their persuasive writing skills, crafting 
enticing sentences about the delicious Sicilian food, 
fascinating sights, and thrilling activities the island offers. In 
DT,  we began making Roman shields. The children showed 
their artistic flair by painting and designing symbols to 
decorate their shields. In R.E., we had meaningful 
discussions about the impact of the Holy Spirit on the lives 
of Christians, reflecting on how faith can inspire and guide 
people. 

 

 

This week Year 3 have been 
developing their creativity 
using a range of materials in 
Art and DT. They have also 
been learning about the Iron 
Age as part of our History 
topic and discussing Abraham 
and promises in RE. 

 

 

Year 5 are getting ready for Christmas…we have started 
designing our Christmas stockings and have begun to learn 
some different sewing stitches which we will be using to 
join fabric together. We have all worked very hard in our 
English lessons, writing interesting and varied sentences 
about Ancient Greece and also being historians in the 
process.  As part of our chili challenge homework, some 
children have used their fabulous art skills to produce 
some lovely artwork showing Greek pops – well done 
everyone. 

 

This week in Year 2 we have 

been super busy. The children 

have made some amazing 

pictures in RE based on 

the work of a local artist. In 

maths we have been working 

on subtracting and using our 

bonds to 10 to help us. In 

history and literacy we have 

been continuing to learn more 

about the Great Fire of London 

and have been writing a diary 

using our historical knowledge. 

We have also been practising 

our amazing play and the 

children have been fabulous.  

ry!! 

 

In Reception class this week we 

have been looking at the local 

Folklore about the Cornish 

Knockers. We have been looking 

at what a folklore is and who these 

mischievous little creatures are. 

We then have been making pasties 

and making sure if any knockers 

come to school to visit us, they are 

kept happy and not causing a 

mess! We have also been looking 

at positional language in maths 

and learning to describe the 

position of different things around 

us. 

 

 

This week in Year 6 we had a visit from 
Mrs Straw.  She brought an amazing 
amount of WW2 objects and pictures for 
us to look at.  We have been writing 
newspaper reports from Bethlehem, on 
the birth of Jesus.  In PE the children 
have been doing invasions games with 
Mr Brown and it was our last swimming 
session this week so they had fun, fun, 
fun! 

This week Year 1 completed their adventure 

stories writing them in full. They did 

jumping in PE, looked at The Nativity story 

in R.E and found landmarks in the UK in 

geography. 
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